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Please contact your child’s teacher at any 
time, and be sure to attend conferences 
with your child’s teacher in October, 
January and March.
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August 1, 2019

Dear Family and/or Guardian of Second Grade Students:

The Phoenix Elementary School District staff is committed to working with you to ensure that 
your child receives the best education possible. The Arizona State Legislature also recognizes 
the importance of ensuring that your child learns the basic skills necessary to be a successful 
student.  

With that in mind, the Arizona state Legislature enacted ARS §15-701 in 2010 which requires all 
students in third grade to read proficiently before being promoted to fourth grade. This 
legislation is commonly known as .  

Specifically, the law states:  

Your child is currently in second grade and will be under the requirements of 
 when they are in third grade. I encourage you to continue to work with your child’s 

current teacher, as well as their future third grade teacher, to ensure that your child acquires 
all the skills and strategies they need to be a successful reader. At your child’s parent/teacher 
conferences, ask the teacher to show you examples of your child’s school work and ELA/reading 
test results. Both our district Galileo Benchmark test and 
the state AzMERIT test are given on-line. Students need to 
be able to read and answer questions on a computer. This 
information will help you know that your child is reading on 
grade level or needs additional support.

Sincerely,

Dr. Larry Weeks 
Superintendent


